
TOWN OF TWO RIVERS  

BOARD OF SUPERVISORS  

MINUTES    

JANUARY 8, 2024                  7:05PM  

  

The January meeting of the Town of Two Rivers was called to order by Chairman Pohl. Supervisors Pohl, Petska 

and Chase along with Clerk/Treasurer Timm were present. According to Chapter 19.84 of the Wisconsin 

Statutes, the meeting notices were posted in designated places and on the website. Confirmation from the Clerk 

that notices were properly posted was received. 

 

The December 11, 2023 regular and special meeting minutes were approved as printed and reviewed by a motion 

from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried.  

 

Chairman Pohl called three times for public input: 

Ben Bockelman, 10603 Ravine  Drive, expressed his interest in the Highway Superintendent position when our 

current employee retires.  Ben is currently working with Brown County but lives in the Town of Two Rivers. 

Annette Kaminsky, 6917 Forest Hills Drive, addressed the board to express her appreciation with keeping our 

town taxes in check but expressed concerned with regard to school districts and people not moving to our area 

due to school concerns, and she understands that we are not in charge of the School District levy and she was 

encouraged to contact the School Board Members and School Superintendent with her concerns.    She also 

would encourage the supervisors to look at sign ordinance with regard to vulgar wording on signs, especially 

political.   There being no more public input, input was closed. 

 

The financials were reviewed and placed on file with a motion from Petska and seconded by Chase, motion 

carried.  

 

Vouchers were reviewed and approved with a motion from Chase and seconded by Petska, motion carried. 

 

Reports were given by highway superintendent and ambulance board member Kobes, recycling manager 

Wachholz, Fire Chief Leichtfuss, and Constable Franz.  

Constable Franz tendered his resignation from the position effective immediately.    

 

Clerk Timm will report to the insurance company the damage done to the door and the fire truck that happened 

in December to file a claim and proceed. 

 

Motion was made by Petska and seconded by Chase to enter into closed session for discussion with regard to 

the constable resignation, motion carried. Motion made by Pohl and seconded by Chase to return to open session, 

motion carried. 

 

Motion made by Petska and seconded by Chase to appoint Dan Liermann to Constable to fill out the remaining 

term until the next election in 2025, vacated by Richard Franz’s resignation. Same compensation will apply to 

Liermann. Motion carried.  

 

Motion to adjourn the meeting was made by Petska seconded by Chase, motion carried, and meeting was 

adjourned at 7:50pm. 

 

Respectfully submitted,   

  

Bonnie Timm             ______________________________  

Clerk/Treasurer                   Authenticated by Steve Pohl, Chairman  


